November 10, 2022
Greenwood Township

Regular Meeting Minutes

The regular Greenwood Township Board Meeting was called to order by Supervisor Nowicki at 7:30 p.m. at the Greenwood Township Hall, 9025 Yale Road.  Other board members present were Clerk O’Brien, Treasurer Ramsey and Trustees Roberts and Krikorian.  Also present were 31 residents and Zoning Administrator Jim Golembiewski.
The agenda was approved with the addition of the repair of the baseball fence.
Nowicki made a motion to approve the minutes from the Regular meeting on October 11, 2022, the minutes from the Special Meeting of the Election Commission on October 12, 2022 and the minutes from the Public Accuracy on November 2, 2022.  Ramsey seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.

No correspondence.
The treasurer’s report was approved as presented.
Nowicki made a motion to approve the outstanding bills.  Ramsey seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.
The fire department report was approved as presented.  
No Enforcement Officer’s Report.
In Zoning there will be a Planning Commission meeting on January 18, 2023 at 7:30 pm.
In citizens comments residents had questions regarding the gravel mix, limestone, waxing of the hall floors and a blight issue on Brown Road.
In new business Roberts made a motion to repair Truck 37 by Apollo and Van Alstine.  Ramsey seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.  Nowicki made a motion to adopt Ordinance 2022-2 the request for Grant of Franchise to Semco.  O’Brien seconding.  Roll Call:  Krikorian – yes; Nowicki – yes; Ramsey – yes; O’Brien – yes; Roberts – yes.  Motion carried 5-0.  O’Brien made a motion to approve amendment no. 1 to the water service contract between Great Lakes Water Authority and Greenwood Township.  Ramsey seconding.  Roll Call: Roberts – yes; O’Brien – yes; Ramsey – yes; Nowicki – yes; Krikorian – yes.  Motion carried 5-0.  Nowicki discussed the recommendation from the Planning Commission for the Caregiver fees.  It was decided by the Board to discuss at the December 2022 meeting after the Board has had a chance to research.  Nowicki made a motion to contract with Action Fence to repair the gates and replace the backstops.  Roberts seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.  
In citizen’s comments there was a lengthy discussion regarding solar and the Solar ordinance.  Some of the concerns were environmental concerns to farmland and water, property values, the removal of the solar panels, Industrial Solar, setbacks and wildlife.  At the present time there is one active Special Use Permit for the Lake Iris Solar project.  Greenwood Township has not been approached with any other Special Use Permits.  The Solar Ordinance is currently at the Planning Commission level at the recommendation of the Board of Trustees for review and amendment.  It was agreed that the Board will include a flyer with the tax bills being sent out in December to announce to residents the meeting date and time of the Planning Commission meeting on January 18, 2023.  A survey was also agreed to between the residents and the Board to be mailed out once the questions have been approved by the Board and the attorney.  The Board will also work on a Solar Moratorium and discuss at the December 13, 2022 Regular Board meeting.    
Nowicki made a motion to adjourn.  Ramsey seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.
Meeting Adjourned 9:18 p.m.

Sonya O’Brien
Greenwood Township Clerk
